
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, June 21, 2020

Zoom platform
In attendance:  George Banziger, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey, Debra Miller, Jim Grecni, Cindy Taylor, Vic Elam, Rebecca Phillips, Ginnie McNeil, and Dawn Hewitt, co-chair.
Dawn called the meeting to order at 12:38 p.m.
Minutes of the May meeting were approved.
Sustainable Marietta Forum: Dawn said no decisions have been made regarding rescheduling or perhaps switching to a virtual forum. GSC is also waiting to receive information about status of the DuPont grant application submitted through Michael Chisholm, which could provide funding of as much as $10,000 to support the forum.
Citizens' Climate Lobby  A team of CCL Marietta members (Dawn Hewitt, Dave Ballantyne, George Banziger, Rebecca Phillips, Vic Elam, and Don Alberts (who lives near Cambridge)) met via Zoom with Rep. Bill Johnson's assistant Sam Hattrup on the June 17th Lobby Day. Dawn reported that Hattrup said Johnson was noncommittal on HR763, CCL's favored carbon fee and dividend bill, seeing it as a tax, not a stimulus. Dawn thought the discussion was worthwhile. She receives Johnson's newsletter, where he has emphasized the U.S. needs to "... be a leader in energy" meaning fossil fuels, even though he says he is not a climate change denier. Dawn recently sent a letter suggesting we could be a leader in renewable energy. Per Hattrup, Johnson is in favor of direct carbon capture, but he is waiting for Republican initiatives before offering support for any bills. During the Lobby Day meeting, George shared information about the En Roads tool that compares effects of various energy saving proposals. George emphasized that this is a global tool that shows no one thing alone is really effective in reducing CO2 levels (but some things are more effective than others, and a carbon fee is the single most effective tactic). CCL Marietta will meet next on July 20, via Zoom.
Solar Installer Training Classes: Blue Rock Station's solar installer training/certification class for 10 students that was rescheduled to begin June 22 has been moved online. The lab portion will meet in Zanesville. There are still four seats available, and if GSC/FUUSM are responsible or supportive in filling them, BRS would still make a donation to us.  The next classes proposed for GSC hosting will be offered in spring of 2021. 
Indian Acres well protection:  Roger Kalter has raised concerns about contamination to Marietta's wells from cars parking on the grassy areas above the aquifers in Indian Acres. Dawn suggested this concern could be something GSC could work on. She encouraged GSC members to write a letter to the editor at The Marietta Times and also write to city officials, perhaps proposing "no parking" or "protect our water" signs or enforceable restrictions on parking in the area. Rebecca Phillips suggested getting city council member Geoff Schenkel involved in addressing the issue. Cindy Taylor suggested that this would be an opportunity to educate citizens about the sources of their drinking water. 

Discussion followed about the area's need to protect aquifers, rivers, and other water sources. George talked about the Devola water issues, septic contamination of their well/aquifer, and increased draw on the Muskingum River in the summer.  Vic Elam remarked that there is no federal control over aquifers; regulation is left to the states, but aquifers don't observe state lines. He also noted that the aquifers are often affected by rivers.

George mentioned an additional disruption of natural habitats and forests in the area: AEP has begun working on an approved access through the Broughton Refuge to the power station they are building. 
Planned Barge Offloading Dock Application George reported on a phone conversation with Army Corps of Engineers Kayla Adkins about the project and application. He has learned that the waste water would be transported to the storage well via an old Mobil pipeline that has a grandfathered exemption from environmental regulations. He was informed that he would need to use the Freedom of Information Act to get information about Deep Rock LLC's comments. No decision has been made about a pubic meeting. (UPDATE: Public hearing will be online on August 7.) He will report on Deep Rock comments when he gets them. (Update: Check your email!)
Cool Congregation Certification Dawn received information from Interfaith Power and Light about qualifying for their Cool Congregation certification: FUUSM would probably be certified   and could receive some PR value, but not much beyond that. She is open to discussion about good reasons for pursuing it. No further action was suggested. 
Virtual Film Series for GSC: Adeline Bailey reminded the group that a virtual film series was proposed for GSC, starting in June with participation in Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action's virtual screening of The Story of Plastic and June 18th panel discussion. Several GSC members participated and found the film worthwhile and informative. The panel discussion brought together several groups with whom GSC might find collaborative efforts, particularly involving efforts to protect the Ohio River and prevent further plastic pollution created by the Appalachian Storage Hub. Vic noted that he is also gathering data about single use plastic and harm to the mussels population in the river. 
Planet of the Humans, the film that had been suggested for July, is no longer available on YouTube. No other film was suggested at the meeting. 
Ohio Health Registry Project: Ginnie McNeil reported on  a project sponsored by FACT Ohio (https://www.factohio.org/), an interfaith group concerned with the health effects of the fracking industry in Ohio. The Southwest Pennsylvania Environmental Health Project has been collaborating agency as they are establishing a health registry of exposed populations in PA and would like to see it expanded in Ohio and West Virginia. FACT Ohio is independent of the PA group and currently grant funded.
After developing an ambitious fair-weather schedule of registration events across the State, the group put their plans on hold with pandemic precautions. FACT is currently making adaptations, using online technology, to move forward with the Ohio Health Registry in this era of pandemic. They are especially interested in the Southeastern Ohio area as it is in a line of fire for fracking contamination. Ginnie asked if the GSC might support and participate in the project. She said several Ohio ministers are open to sharing their "church-space" for FACT's new "techway" of doing things to minimize exposure while collecting health data. They are also considering the inclusion of a Story Sharing component to the registration to allow people to share their experiences and perceptions of fracking events in their lives. Ginnie discussed the possibility of GSC/FUUSM cooperating in an online registry for the Marietta community and perhaps partnering with FACT and training in the online process for data collection. Dawn asked Ginnie to create a proposal in writing with specifics about requirements and expectations. Adeline asked that Ginnie submit a short article about the project for the July Confluence.
Coffee Sales Report: Adeline and Debra Miller held a second masks-on-open-air market in the FUUSM Courtyard on Saturday, June 20, to sell some of the coffee and other items not being used during this period of suspension of Sunday services. The coffee was sold at a slightly discounted price, and George donated several bags of home-grown lettuce as a bonus for purchasers. $87.00 was collected and all the lettuce was gratefully received. It was agreed that no additional coffee will be ordered until in person gatherings can resume.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:43 p.m.
Next meeting: July 19, 2020, time to be announced. (If via Zoom, probably directly following the social sharing time after the worship service.)
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey

Scribe

Adeline Bailey, scribe

